
Certified Evaluation Appeals Panel Appointment 
 
Per Board Policy 03.18, an evaluation appeal panel shall be formed to hear 
appeals from summative evaluations for certified staff members.  
 
Per the guidelines, certified employees of the district shall elect two members and 
two alternates. The Board of Education is to appoint one member as well as an 
alternate to complete the panel. The length of the term for an appeals panel 
member shall be three years.  
 
Nominations for appeals panel members were accepted and voted upon in 
September.   
 
Elected by the certified staff included representatives Sarah Estabrook and 
Nathan Grace and alternates Steve Garner and Ed Clouse.  
 
The Board of Education is now asked to appoint a member and an alternate.  Two 
certified staff members interested in being on this panel are Mark Andrews 
(Science Teacher at Henderson County High School) and Beth Roberts 
(Instructional Coach at Henderson County High School). 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this matter. 
 
 
 
 


